
Focus Onééééé  I&C ! 

In utilities we have a situation similar to a NASCAR racing team where you have a driver and you have sev-

eral pit crew members. If you are a plant operator, you are the driver. The driver has gauges(instruments) 

and buttons or switches (controls) and this equipment must work at all times for the driver and team to be 

successful and win.    

When you glimpse at the pit crew at Utilities, you may still not find the real unsung heroes. Why? Because 

the Instrumentation and Controls (I&C) Technicians could be anywhere there is a piece of wire or a drop of 

solder. They have the demanding task of maintaining all of the control logic processors and hardware that 

includes all of the gauges, buttons, and switches. To the lay person, that may not sound like much, but they 

are responsible for  thousands of pieces of equipment including PLCõs (programmable logic controllers), 

MCCõs (motor control centers), SCADA (supervisory control and data acquisition), switchgear, breakers, pH 

meters, Turbidimeters, just to name a few. These crew members have to not only make sure the driver has all 

his gauges and buttons working during the race, but also have to be ready to repair equipment in short 

order or the team can lose the race.  

When the Water Plant or the Waste Water Plant wins an award that is similar to winning a championship 

and when the team picture is taken, these unsung heroes may or may not be there. WHY? Because the dif-

ference between utilities and NASCAR is the race never ends, it is a 24 hour, 7 days per week, every week 

event.  These dedicated Bay County employees that are rarely seen, keep the engine running!  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Pictured above:  Steven Cupples, Dane Thomas, John Ford, Jim Davey (Supervisor) and Ronald Jones. 
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First, I want to wish all a very Merry Christmas, Happy Hanukah, and Happy New Year.  May 2014 bring health and 
prosperity to all! 
 
Second, I want to pass on a thought for the New Year.  We all have been hearing about the ògoing greenó trend in an 
effort to preserve our environment for future generations, which of course is a goal we can all buy into.  However, read 
the story below regarding how the current generation may see things differently than some of us òold-timersó: 
 
òAt the store, the young cashier suggested to me the other day that I should bring my own grocery bags because plas-
tic bags were not good for the environment.  I apologized and explained, òWe didnõt have this green thing back in my 
earlier daysó.  The clerk responded, thatõs our problem todayé.your generation did not care enough to save our envi-
ronment for future generations! 
 
She was rightñour generation did not have the ògreen thingó in its day. 
 
Back then, we returned milk bottles, soda bottles and beer bottles to the store.  The store sent them back to the plant to 
be washed and sterilized and refilled, so it could use the same bottles over and over.  So they really WERE recy-
cled.  But, we did not have the ògreen thingó back then. 
 
Grocery stores bagged our groceries in brown paper bags that we REUSED for numerous things, including garbage 
bags and book covers!  But, we did not have the ògreen thingó back then. 
 
We walked up stairs because they did not have an escalator or elevator in every store and office building.  We 
walked to the grocery store and did not climb into a 300 horsepower machine every time we had to go 2 blocks.  But, 
we did not have the ògreen thingó back then. 
 
Back then, we washed the babyõs diapers because we did not have the throw-away kind.  We dried clothes on a line, 
not in an energy beast gobbling up 220 volts.  We actually made use of wind and solar power! 
 
Back then, we had ONE TV or radio in the houseénot a TV in every room.  And the TV had a screen about the size of 
Frisbee, not one the size of Montana.  In the kitchen, we blended and stirred by hand because we did not have electric 
machines to do everything for us.  When we packaged a fragile item to send in the mail, we used wadded up old 
newspaper instead of Styrofoam or plastic bubble wrap.   Back then we did not get on an electric treadmill or go to a 
specialized health club for exercise, because our push mower ran on human power.   
 
We drank from a fountain instead of a cup or plastic bottle when we needed a drink of water.  We replaced razor 
blades in a razor instead of disposing of the disposable razor and we refilled writing pens with ink instead of buying a 
new pen.  But we did not have the ògreen thingó back then. 
 
Back then kids walked to school (uphill, both ways!) instead of turning their moms into a 24-hour taxi service.  We had 
one electrical outlet in a room, not an entire bank of sockets to power a dozen appliances.   
 
So, here is a message from this old-timer:  folks in our generation donõt like being older in the first place, so it doesnõt 
take much guff from the young kids to set us off!!!   
 
Happy New Year!  Be safe! 
 

Ed Smith,  
County Manager    

County Managerõs Corner 
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Holiday Cactus 

If you are looking for an easy to grow, colorful indoor flowering plant, look no further 

than the Holiday Cactus.  The two main types are Thanksgiving Cactus and Christmas 

Cactus. They have similar care requirements but as the name indicates they bloom at 

different times.   

When purchasing a new plant, donõt assume that it is òThanksgivingó or òChristmasó 

based on when it was blooming at the store. Growers know how to manipulate the 

plants for flowering based on market demand.  Instead look at the leaf shape and 

anther colors for positive identification.  Thanksgiving cacti have pointed teeth on leaf 

margins and yellow anthers in the flowers.  Christmas cacti have flattened leaves with 

rounded teeth on the margins and purple anthers (as seen in picture at left). 

heating and cooling vents.  Keep soil slightly moist, but take care not to overwater.  

They can tolerate some drying out, but too much can cause flower buds to drop.  In 

our mild climate you may keep your Holiday Cactus outside most of the year, but protect it from full sun during the summer 

months and bring it indoors if temperatures are forecast to fall below 50° F.   

Fertilize Holiday cacti with a general purpose houseplant fertilizer from April until August following the label directions.  To 

make your plants fuller, prune or pinch in June.  This will encourage more branching.  Holiday cacti are easy to propagate.  

Take those pieces you pinched off and place in a lightweight potting soil or vermiculite. They will grow roots and you have 

new plants to share. 

So, how do you control flowering time?  Holiday cacti form flower buds based on two environmental factors, photoperiod 

(length of daylight) and temperature.  They are considered òshort dayó plants which mean that they bloom when light is 

reduced to 8-10 hours a day, but this description can be a little misleading.  The true influencing factor is not the number of 

daylight hours, but rather the number of hours in uninterrupted darkness.  One way to initiate flower bud development is 

to place the plant in a dark closet from 5 p.m. until 8 a.m. for 20-25 days straight.  This treatment will stimulate flower bud 

development.  Another factor that influences flower bud initiation (even without light control) is the temperature at night.  

The ideal night temperature for flower bud formation is between 55 and 68° F.  Temperatures above 68°or below 50° F 

can prevent flower bud development. 

To learn more about caring for your Holiday Cactus visit the link below or contact Horticulture Agent Julie McConnell at 
UF/IFAS Extension Bay County Office 784-6105 or click on this link http://www.clemson.edu/extension/hgic/plants/
indoor/flowering/hgic1554.html. All programs are open to all persons regardless of race, color, age, sex, handicap or 
national origin. 

 

/ƘǊƛǎǘƳŀǎ /ŀŎǘǳǎ ǇƘƻǘƻ ōȅΥ WǳƭƛŜ 
aŎ/ƻƴƴŜƭƭ 

http://www.clemson.edu/extension/hgic/plants/indoor/flowering/hgic1554.html
http://www.clemson.edu/extension/hgic/plants/indoor/flowering/hgic1554.html
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A Special Note from One Blood! 
  

OneBlood would like to thank Bay County Employees for sharing your power by do-
nating the Gift of Life.  Your continued support is vital in helping us provide blood do-

nations required by patients each day in the hospitals that we serve. 

 

At the Bay County Employeeõs blood drives on December 4th and 5th, we had 122 
registered donors and were able to collect 112 lifesaving blood donations. Each do-
nation can save as many as three lives and your efforts have made a difference to 

many people in their time of need.  

 

  

 

 

OneBlood is proud to supply ALL the blood and 

 blood products to the Bay County Hospitals.  

  

Thank you for your community support 

Bay County Employees! 
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Troy University is now providing transfer students scholarships to GCSC 
and Chipola students.  Please see the links below for more info or contact 
our office at 850-747-0634 for more info! The scholarships range in 

$2000 to $3000 for GPAõs above a 3.25.   

Link to Newsletter regarding Community College scholarship announce-

ment: 

 

 

http://www.troy.edu/news/articles/2013/09/troy-offers-community-college-scholarships.html  

Link to the scholarship application:  https://forms.troy.edu/forms/scholarship/admissions/

TransferMeritandTransferAchievementScholarship.html 

http://www.troy.edu/news/articles/2013/09/troy-offers-community-college-scholarships.html
https://forms.troy.edu/forms/scholarship/admissions/TransferMeritandTransferAchievementScholarship.html
https://forms.troy.edu/forms/scholarship/admissions/TransferMeritandTransferAchievementScholarship.html

